Condemnation of the criminal acts of the Terror Military Council, conducting daily airstrikes and
bombings of densely populated areas

Statement No. (03/2025)
Date. 14 August 2025

1. The Terror Military Council has been conducting daily airstrikes and bombings of densely
populated towns and villages to regain the townships in northern Shan State and to hold general
elections. In the two (2) months since June 2025, up to the date of this statement, the bombings in
the townships of Mogok, Kutkai, Hsipaw, Mong Lon, Mongngawt, Kyaukme, and Nawngkhio,
controlled by the Ta’ang National Liberation Army-PSLF/TNLA, have resulted in the deaths of
56 civilians, including 13 internally displaced persons, and the serious injuries of 136 others,
including 8 children. In addition, 218 houses, 8 schools, 8 religious buildings, 3 hospitals, 3 hotels,
and 23 public buildings were damaged.

2. On the other hand, the Chinese government, in collaboration with the military council, has been
continuously exerting political and military pressure on the Northern Alliance to return the arcas
controlled by the Northern Brotherhood Alliance by cutting off supplies and food. In addition, it
has been providing the military council with advanced military equipment and technology, further
reinforcing its war crimes and crimes against humanity.

3. Therefore, we would like to request the following points to stop the military council’s terrorist
acts.

(a) All countries, businesses and neighboring countries that are providing modern military
equipment, including aviation fuel, to the terror military council should immediately stop.

(b) Effectively impose economic sanctions on business cronies and other countries that are
cooperating with the terrorist military council through financial channels.

(c) To press for the immediate referral of the terror military council to the International Criminal
Court, which is blatantly violating international law.

(d) To provide effective humanitarian assistance to all people affected by the conflict.

(e) To recognize and work with the federal units and local governments to continue the work of
building a future federal democracy in Myanmar, and we, the Ta’ang Civil Society Network
(TCSN), call on the UN member states and the international community to recognize and work
with the federal units and local governments to continue the work of building a future federal
democracy.
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